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The NTIMC held its sixth full Coalition meeting at the ITS America facilities in Washington, D.C.    The Coalition continues to have a positive impact on traffic incident scene management, quick clearance, and responder safety.    

Membership Invitations 
The American Public Transportation Association as accepted its invitation to join the Coalition.  Responses to invitations have yet to be received from the National Sheriffs Association, Intl. Assoc. of Emergency Managers, American Automobile Assoc., and the National Emergency Management Assoc.   The National Sheriffs Association will continue to be solicited with the help of Harlin McEwen and Dick Ashton.
Research Task Force to focus on SHRP-II Activities
The Strategic Highway Research Program II (SHRP-II) is focused on applied research in four areas:  safety, renewal, reliability, and capacity.  Research in the reliability area will examine effective ways to reduce congestion through incident reduction, management, response, and mitigation.  The Coalition agreed that research activities in this area strongly relate to the activities of the NTIMC Research Task Force.  The NTIMC Research Task Force will work with existing contacts to request participation and identify potential technical advisory committee members.  

ANSI/ISEA Public Safety Vest Visibility Standard  
The NTIMC has been working with the International Safety Equipment Association (ISEA) to encourage development of a Public Safety Vest Standard for high visibility garments.  The ISEA represents suppliers and manufacturers of personal protection safety and health equipment and apparel and is responsible for promoting the standardization of safety equipment.  The ISEA is planning to offer the new standard for public comment in March 2006.   The Coalition will convene a task force in March to coordinate a response to the proposed public safety standard.    
Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices: Guidance and Coordination 
Representative members of the NTIMC meet with members of the National Committee Uniform Traffic Control Devices (NCUTCD) as well as other representatives of the public safety response community on January 12, 2006 to discuss traffic incident response issues including the proposed MUTCD 6-I Typical Applications (TAs) for traffic incident response.  David Helman (FHWA) emphasized that TAs are often construed as standards, when in fact they are only recommendations.  The group agreed that there are inherent risks and challenges involved with placing incident management typical applications in the MUTCD at this time.   Many members of the NTIMC expressed similar concerns during the February 8th meeting discussion citing vehicle placement and liability as major issues.  Ultimately the Coalition decided to recommend that including the TAs in the MUTCD should be delayed pending further discussions with industry interests.  The Coalition offered its services to vet the TAs among TIM stakeholders.  The Coalition agreed to seek representation on the NCUTCD to represent traffic incident management stakeholders. 
Developing the National Unified Goal for Traffic Incident Management
Based on the recommendations from the recent European Traffic Incident Management scan tour, the Coalition is initiating development of a National Unified Goal (NUG) for Traffic Incident Management. John Corbin explained that a NUG might include themes such as safe responders, immediate warning, quick clearance, and accountable progress; key strategies related to each theme, and performance targets to track progress in each major theme area.  
The strategies would include procedures and practices to help achieve specific performance targets.  “For example if Move-Over Laws were enforced consistently in all 50 states this would help achieve the zero hit performance target,” Corbin said.
Karen Haas of Manifest Inc., the Coalition's communications consultant, explained the proposed three-phased  NUG development process. 

· Phase I is outreach to NTIMC member organizations to explain the NUG concept and the proposed process; learn about member organizations' priorities; and invite participation. Based on input, a preliminary NUG will be developed by a working group.

· Phase II is facilitated, interactive discussion of a preliminary NUG at a December 2006 conference in Irvine, CA.

· Phase III will finalize the NUG and  publicly release the NUG at a ratification conference in 2007. The working group for finalization of the NUG will be broadened to gain representation from each NTIMC member organization. When the Phase III working group achieves a consensus version of the NUG, key opinion leaders in NTIMC constituency groups will be convened at the ratification summit to formally adopt the final NUG and publicly launch implementation.

NTIMC Communication and Outreach Workshop Launches NTIMC's Communications Plan


Nearly 40 participants convened in Washington D.C. Feb. 9 to launch implementation of NTIMC's new Communications and Outreach Plan.   Houston Metro Police Thomas Lambert, Maryland local Fire Chief Joseph Kroboth, and American Trucking Associations Vice President of Public Affairs and Press Secretary Mike Russell provided persuasive and compelling opening remarks. Participants discussed outreach opportunities and mechanisms, as well as challenges and opportunities for developing the NUG.     
Public Safety Advisory Group Update
The Public Safety Advisory Group (PSAG) met on February 8, 2006.  Jim Goerke summarized activities of the PSAG.  The Medical Subcommittee is assisting with the development of emergency communications networks.  The emergency communications subcommittee is helping develop a description of existing emergency communications networks, a report will be published based on the findings. Both Committees are currently working on finalizing reports that respectively address next generation emergency communications networks (networks of networks), and the application of ITS technology to responder safety and effectiveness.  The PSAG, in support of the Department’s NG9-1-1 Project, is working on facilitating a better exchange of information and data from the 911 system, as well as ways to utilize the data.  There is currently a lot of activity taking place in the field both on how technology can improve response, and what infrastructure is needed.  The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has played a significant role in supporting the effort; the Secretary of the DOT Secretary is also encouraging and supporting the effort. 
TIM Standards Coordination Effort Continues
A draft table of existing standards and guidelines for traffic incident management was distributed to the Coalition for review and comment.  The table includes ANSI, NFPA, and MUTCD standards.  Also included were several documents that specify guidelines related to traffic incident management.  The Coalition voiced concerns over the relevancy of the NFPA standards cited.  Several members of the Coalition also identified potential sources of additional standards, such as on the state level.  The Coalition agreed to further revise the standards table.  Once revisions to the standards table are completed balloting the document through AASHTO will be further considered.   

Traffic Incident Management Community of Practice
A traffic incident management Community of Practice (CoP) is being developed to facilitate the exchange information, good practices, and lessons learned among traffic incident management responders and professionals.  The CoP will serve as a forum for responders to collaborate, share, and discuss relevant issues and ideas.  The CoP will strive to serve as a “one-stop” TIM website for practitioners to research a question or find information on a specific topic.  Overall the CoP hopes to facilitate a better understanding multi-agency processes and cultures, reducing the effect traffic incidents have on roadway users and incident responders.  The CoP development team will look to NTIMC members to help develop and answer questions posed on the website.  Several on-going initiatives, such as development of the National Unified Goal, or the public safety vest standard can be used to help increase traffic to the website.  The website will be available in early March.
Upcoming Coalition Meetings
Please mark your calendars and plan to join us in Washington D.C. for the next Coalition Meeting May 24.
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